Parliament prepares the way for a truly
pan-European election in 2014
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Welcoming the adoption today of his report on improving the organization of the 2014 European
elections by the plenary session of the European Parliament meeting in Strasbourg, Andrew DUFF
(LibDem, UK) believes that next year's election will be decisive for the future of Europe. This is why the
report calls on European political parties to nominate their candidate for the presidency of the
Commission early enough to enable them to mount an effective campaign on a European scale and
focused on European issues. He also insists that political debates between the candidates be organized in
the Member States.

Andrew DUFF, ALDE coordinator for the Constitutional Affairs Committee said: "Today MEPs showed that
they intend to take seriously their new duty to elect the new Commission President. We are committed
to fighting the election campaign on European issues with the parties led by champions who aspire to
succeed Mr Barroso. This will personalise and dramatise the elections as never before, giving the voters
a better idea of what is at stake in the European Parliament elections".

"It is now up to the European political parties to select their candidates and to compete openly for ideas,
policies, votes and seats. National parties and parliaments must make space for the growth of a
transnational political dimension."
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